
 
 

June 1, 2021 
Via Web Filing 

 
 
 
 
Hon. Michelle Phillips, Commission Secretary 
New York State Department of Public Service 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
RE: Intrado Communications, LLC 
 Revision to New York PSC No. 1 (Access) 

 
Dear Hon. Phillips: 
 
Please accept the original of the above-referenced tariff filing submitted on behalf of Intrado 
Communications, LLC (“Company”). This filing is made to revise certain switched access rates in compliance 
with the requirements of the Report and Order, FCC 20-143, on 8YY Access Charge Reform issued by the 
Federal Communications Commission in WC Docket No. 18-156. The Company respectfully requests an 
effective date of July 1, 2021 for this filing. 
 
In addition to the revision of certain switched access rates, this filing is made to update certain verbiage in 
the tariff.  
 
Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3002 or 
via email to cwightman@inteserra.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/Connie Wightman 
 
Connie Wightman 
Consultant 
 
cc: Robert W. McCausland – Intrado Communications, LLC 
 
tms: Via Online 
 
Enclosures 
CW/rs 
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